FACA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

DAYTONA BEACH HILTON/OCEAN CENTER
JANUARY 10, 2020
MINUTES
I. Tammie Talley, FACA President….Called the meeting to order at 1:28pm
II. Opening Prayer was given by Bill Kramer
III. John Wilkinson, FACA 1st Vice President called roll.  The following Board members were absent: Greg Jordan, Sam Roper, Craig Faulkner, Dwayne Donnell, Todd Fitz-Gerald, Michael Wholey & Robert Dupler.
IV. Bill Kramer, FACA 2nd Vice President reviewed the minutes of the June 2019 Board of Directors Meeting.  The Board Approved the minutes for June 2019 Board Meeting.
V. Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Reviewed 2019-20 All-Star Games.  He informed the Board that the Volleyball All-Star Classic (Florida Southern College) and the Cross Country All-Star Classic was in Lakeland and the North/South Football game was held in The Villages.  All of the events were a big success.  All hosts did an outstanding job with our fall events.  Also, the winter & spring sports upcoming all-star games were mentioned too.  Winter and Spring Sports Reps lists were given to the District Directors to double check so we have the corrects reps for each area.
VI. Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Reviewed 2018-19 Sponsors – MaxPreps.com, Dome Hats, FHS 7v7, BSN Sports, Polk Sports Marketing and Florida Dairy Farmers are our major sponsors.  Neff provides all of our Awards. Hampton Inn & Hilton Garden Inn (I-10/Thomasville Rd, Tallahassee) were added as a new sponsors.  Baker Sports has been a product only sponsor but has saved us thousands of dollars by doing so.   
VII. Jody Phillips, Board Member/ADAC - Update of the FHSAA.  Discussed the several issues handled by the ADAC. Baseball – Preseason Throwing Program was denied.  Pitch Count Form only required in State Series.  Football – Adjustments to Spring Training will be handled thru FAVC.  Tennis – Asst Coaches can now communicate with players as well as Head coaches.  Weightlifting – Ammonia/Smelling Salts are banned.  There was no rule to that prior.  In 20-21 will have 3 classes.  Will also pilot the Snatch similar to the Javelin in Track.  Baseball/Softball – Roster size will increase to 22.  He did not have a year when this was taking place.  Track – Working to increase Adaptive participation and still working on a process to add Championship points to the teams with Adaptive Athletes.  Working on a solution to the region 4x400 & 4x800 prelims & finals.  In 2022 the 4x400 will only be a timed final.  ADAC and FHSAA staff are looking at removing the “Off Season” guidelines and allowing practice to begin again after a 2-3-week dead period at the end of each sport.  Competition would still need to use the Policy 22 3rd party rule but practice would be allowed.
VIII. Steve Ripley, Past President – FIAAA Update

Discussed the FIAAA Conference to be held on May 1-4, 2020 in Orlando.  Jake von Scherrer, Maclay will be the new President of FIAAA.  The FIAAA Conference will also offer the LTI classes.  Compliance Seminars will take place in Regions 2 & 4 this year and the FIAAA Conference will be one place to get credit for the Compliance Seminar. The FHSAA will still offer the Seminars during the summer.  Craig Damon intends to work with our Summer Clinic Hotel to offer the seminar just prior to our Summer Clinic.  This was done 2 years ago and worked well for everyone.  Tammie Talley has spoken to the FHSAA about offering a Compliance Seminar in conjunction with our AD clinic in January since so many Ads are hired after July.
IX. Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Reviewed 2018-2019 Clinics – Attendance at the Summer Clinic (243).  Baseball/Softball (3342) and Spring Sports Clinic (403).  New clinic sites and dates for the 2020-21-year, Summer Clinic, June 25-27, 2020 at The Shores Resort (Daytona).  Wrestling Clinic (NWCA) July 31-August 2, 2020 at Seminole Hard Rock, Hollywood. No Fall Clinic and a standalone Basketball Clinic in October in Winter Haven (58) at the new Lakeland Magic Facility.  Baseball/Softball, Dec 10-12, 2020 and Spring Sports Clinics, Jan. 7-9, 2021 will be in Daytona at the Hilton for another year few years.  Winter Football Clinic will move to the December Clinic in conjunction with the State Finals in Daytona for 2020.   
X. Bill Kramer, FACA 2nd Vice President - Review of 2019-20 Budget –The Executive Director presented a budget with actual expenses and income based on the first 6 months of the fiscal year.  The FACA is at or below budget in most expenses. Approved the mid year Budget report. 
XI. John Wilkinson, FACA 1st Vice President - Nominations for FACA 3rd Vice President – Scott Klees (Wakulla) sent in his intent to be considered and Marty Lee was nominated as well.  The vote was held and Marty Lee was selected as 3rd Vice President and will assume the duties at June Board meeting.
XII. John Palmer, FACA Awards Chairman – 2020 Award Nominees – John Palmer gave the Awards Committee Report.  Board approved the list.  2020 Awards list was included in Board packet.  Board allows the ED to add late Professional Service nominees. 
XIII. Tim Tharp, FACA 3rd Vice President - Improving FACA Services and Programs – Coach Tharp talked about the need for the Board to improve Communication with the FACA office especially when forms are mailed out and the need for the Board to return those forms.   He reviewed the duties of the Board that was also in the Board Packet.
XIV. Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Winter/Spring Sports District Meetings - Reviewed dates and information for the Winter/Spring Sports FACA District Meetings. 

Girls Soccer – February 10th   

Boys Soccer – February 10th   

Girls Basketball – February 10th 

Boys Basketball - February 17th  

Flag Football – April 6-10th 

Baseball – April 13th

       Softball – April 20th 
Shelton Crews, Executive Director - Assessment & Evaluation of Current Status – Discussed the finances of the FACA.  My emphasis will be increasing membership and cutting administrative costs in both the office and at clinics.  Our membership continues to grow as we will hit a new high within the last 10 years.  298 school members and near 5800 total membership.  Credit card memberships continue to be popular with our members.  We have tried to cut down on paperwork of All Stars.  The new All-Star electronic forms section on the website will help with paper usage in the spring as well as storage of forms.  The on-line membership has been very successful and we will use the website more to increase communication to our members.  We have started to use Constant Contact as a mass email system.  It has increased commination and we have been able to get info out to coaches better so far, this past year. Also talked about the prayer needs of our coaches and families as many have some difficult things they are dealing with.
XV. Tammie Talley, FACA President - Set Date of Summer Board of Directors Meeting

June 23, 2020 – 7:00pm – Executive Committee Meeting

June 24, 2020 – 8:30am – Committee Meetings 

June 24, 2020 – 12:00pm – Board Meeting with Lunch
June 25-27, 2020 – Summer Clinic
The Shores Resort – Daytona Beach
XVI. Tammie Talley, FACA President – Adjourned at 2:52pm
